
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
April 9, 2020 
 
BULLETIN #1385 
 
Re: Prelicensing Requirements During COVID-19 Pandemic 
 
The California Department of Insurance has issued a notice that it will not be 
issuing temporary licenses or waiving the legal requirements for applicants to 
pass a qualifying examination and to submit fingerprints for a criminal 
background check during the COVID-19 (coronavirus) pandemic. The notice 
indicates that the CDI does not have statutory authority to do these things. 

Additionally, the CDI notice notes the location of facilities for licensing 
examinations. 

To read all the details, please click here to view the CDI notice in full. 

 

http://www.insurance.ca.gov/0250-insurers/0300-insurers/0200-bulletins/bulletin-notices-commiss-opinion/upload/NoticePrelicensingReqCOVID-19.pdf

